










Appendix 11(c)   

Major Variations between original budget of £89.3m and forecast of £88.2m for 2007/08
Stock options implementation costs
- £0.9m reduction as costs have been re-profiled based upon work with project leads and delays with announcements from DGLG. These adjustments have been reflected into the 2008/09 budget.

ALMO Management Fees - £0.8m net increase, due to the original budget being based on a full year for NPHL as there was uncertainty as to when Salix would commence when the budget was set. When Salix became operational new Management Fees were approved in June 2007 which led to increases as the HRA had to support two ALMOs for most of the financial year compared to only one previously.  Changes have also arisen on the Management Fees to reflect the launch of Housing Connections Partnerships (HCP) in shadow mode in July 2007.
Housing Repairs - £0.5m reduction has not led to any less work being undertaken as this element of the work was done through the capital programme in order to mitigate pressure on the HRA during the years of transition from NPHL to Salix and City West.

Provision for Bad Debts - £0.6m reduced contribution to the bad debt provision is anticipated based upon the level and age of debt outstanding and performances of Salix and NPHL in collection.

Other Costs - £0.1m increase to reflect the various amendments and changes to accounting treatment of HCP services.
Dwellings Rents - £0.5m additional income due to Right to Buy sales being lower than anticipated within the original budget.

Other Income - £2m reduction due to the launch of HCP in shadow mode in July 2007 and the transferring of the income for services such as Care on Call, Supported Tenancies, Sheltered Tenancies and Furnished Tenancies from the HRA to the HCP within the Housing General Fund.

Housing Subsidy - £0.1m adverse variation relates to minor changes to the base data when compared to the actual position during the year.

Interest Receivable - £0.1 m decrease reflecting the position of the reduced HRA balances.

Recovery of Transfer Costs - £0.4m increase is the amount that can be legitimately funded from other resources, primarily the Capital Programme to mitigate pressure on HRA balances.

Contribution from Balances - £0.2m increased contribution from balances is required as a result of the variations identified above.

   Appendix 11(c)

(continued)

Major Variations between 2007/08 forecast and 2008/09
A direct comparison cannot be undertaken between 2007/08 and 2008/09 because during the next financial year approximately 14,500 of the Council’s Housing stock will transfer to City West on the 28th July 2008 based on the current project plans.

This means that for the first four months of the year the HRA will need to support both NPHL and Salix as the Council will have responsibility for the full housing stock until transfer and as such for these months is still a full HRA. However after transfer the size of the HRA will reduce fundamentally as it will only have the responsibility for the housing stock within Central Salford. This means that as the stock reduces by approximately 60% then the HRA does so accordingly for the last eight months of 2008/09.

Therefore the figures for 2008/09 are four months full stock and eight months reduced stock and as such there are major variances between almost every figure when compared to 2007/08, as would be expected.
